
James Prendergast Library Association 

Board of Trustees 
Minutes of the Meeting Held on June 15, 2017 

 

 

1. President, Tom Rankin called to order the Board of Trustees Meeting at 5:15PM. 

Present:   Micki McCray, Joni Blackman, Kris Denslow, Ned Lindstrom, Maggie 

Scorse and Lynn Warner 
Staff present: Tina Scott and Janet Mescall  

 

2.   Public Comment – approximately 23 in attendance, 10 people spoke on the 

 proposed sale of the artwork owned by the Library   

                                  
3. Board President Presentation – President Tom Rankin referred to his letter to the 

public posted in Post Journal earlier in the week regarding the sale of the Art. 

 

4. Consent Agenda – the agenda was passed   

 

5. Nominating Committee – Upon the recommendation of the Nominating 
Committee, a motion was made (Lynn Warner/Ned Lindstrom), passed and 

carried that the board accept Todd Thomas as the newest member to the Board. 

 

6. Unfinished Business –  

 
 a)  Sustainable Funding – A motion was made (Joni Blackman/Kris Denslow), 

passed unanimously and carried that the Board adopt the following resolutions 

regarding the sale of the Art Collection: 

 

   1.  To consign the paintings listed (see attached) in the Sotheby’s agreement 

   2.  To authorize the Library Board President, R. Thomas Rankin, to sign both 
             the Sotheby’s and Stair Agreements 

   3.  To direct Executive Director Tina Scott to make the transfer arrangements  

         with Sotheby’s 

 

 b)  RFP results – Architectural firm approval – three firms responded to the 
request for price proposals. Upon recommendation of the Buildings and 

Grounds Committee, a motion was made (Joni Blackman/Todd Thomas), passed 

and carried that the Board accept the proposal from Clark, Patterson & Lee.  ED 

Tina Scott will contact all parties involved. 

 

7.   Treasurer’s Report –Tina Scott (ED) presented the financials for the month.  
 

8. Director’s Report – Tina Scott presented the Report. Highlights included profits 

from the Jim Roselle-Read-A-Thon were $2,730 and $391 was raised through 

the Book Sale Quarterly Event; a construction grant from the NYSED/NYS 

Library in the amount of $125,625 has been officially awarded to cover expenses 
in replacing the above mentioned windows; Tina is working with CCLS to review 

4 different ILS systems to find the best replacement for the current system 

whose contract expires in 2018; we continue to see large increases (up 143% in 

May) in usage and attendance in our youth STEM programs as a result to 

changes made due to the new Strategic Plan;  Annie Green (Library Manager) 

contacted area schools and arranged several class tours, resulting in 285 
children touring the Library;  Staff attended a Training Day on 5/5 with very 

positive results; and volunteer hours are increasing with the addition of 2 new 

volunteers. 



9.  Fundraising Report –  

 
 As noted, the Read-A-Thon had a profit of $2,730.  This was down from last 

year’s event but still a nice result.  It was mentioned that next year, more 

readers are needed and the marketing/promotion of the event needs to be 

stronger.  Tom Rankin thanked the staff and volunteers for their work. 

 

10.  Executive Session – A motion was made (Todd Thomas/Lynn Warner), passed 
and carried to enter into Executive Session at 5:59.  A motion to exit at 6:10 was 

made (Kris Denslow/Ned Lindstrom), passed and carried. 

 

11.  Next meeting is Thursday, September 21, 2017 in the Fireplace Room.  Meeting 

was adjourned at 6:12pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted by 
Micki McCray 

Secretary 




